
Appendix A 

 

Public Consultation Summary 

 

Response Number of 

Responses 

Issues Identified* 

Yes Responses 

Yes 117 

• Yes, I support this because it is wasted space and will free up 
school ground space 

• Parking lot needs to be landscaped, trees, shrubs, needs to fit in 
with the park 

• This noted area is best used for parking and will also be good for 
after hours parking for park users for such things as sporting 
events to limit on-street parking.  

• Proposed parking would not detract.   

• I have lived in the neighbourhood for 35 years, in that time I have 
never seen that part of Kinsmen Park being used, other than for a 
leaf drop off.  The proposed parking site is a perfect spot for a 
parking lot for the new school and after-hours community use.  

• The proposed parking area does not seem to intrude upon the ski 
trails at all. 

• YES - I think it would be beneficial to have a designated parking 
area for both school and community use.  

• The condition is that the land remain the dirt it is, and the land 
remains designated as "park" land.  Another condition is that no 
trees or bushes are cut to make room for parking.  The parking 
might not be perfect for the users, but there has to be 
understanding that it is a privilege to park a vehicle on this green 
space. 

• Additional parking for users of the soccer fields and ball diamonds 
in non-school hours.  

• That area of the park is currently not maintained to a very high 
level and is not used for any recreational purpose at this time.  

• Parking for a school would be a better use for the land. 

• I would rather have that used than have cars parked in front of my 
residential house.  

• I strongly feel that a flashing light pedestrian crosswalk will be 
required. 

• I support the use of that land for school staff parking with the 
proviso that that use will in no way impact the cross-country ski 
trails.  

• Hello. I would support the area indicated being used as a parking 
lot ONLY if it is available to the general public (park patrons) at all 
times.  

• Parking could be used after hours for ball diamonds. Parking could 
be used for community soccer…currently people parking all over 
narrow side streets and with parked cars, traffic and pedestrians it 
can get pretty messy.  The land is just full of weeds. 

• Yes, IF they pay a monthly price. People have to pay for parking 
throughout the rest of the city so this should be included.   
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• The proposed parking lot on south-east portion of Kinsmen Park 
will in no way be a detriment to the park.   I am familiar with the 
park since the 1970’s.  There never has been any activity at this 
location since that time, so I approve of the addition of the parking 
lot on it. 

• The piece of land in question is currently a giant weed bed and dirt 
pit that we consider a nuisance and eyesore in the neighbourhood 
as it is not cared for by the city. Although a giant concrete pad is 
not inherently attractive, we do expect and anticipate that there 
would be some minor, complimentary landscaping that would 
accompany the construction of the parking area.  

• Yes, absolutely we need a safer better parking space for the 
parents driving their kids to school. 

• Yes, to better address traffic concerns of local residents this 
parking lot should be accessed at King’s Road and Assiniboine 
Avenue. 

• There is still lots of park space 

• It isn’t really “park” land, it is an undeveloped eyesore in the 
neighbourhood.  

• It is not being used now – has never been used for over 50 years + 

• This area should be turned into year round parking for the Park!!  
Every year skiers need to park in the street to use the trails, it 
would be better to use this area for parking, spring, summer, fall, 
as well.  
 

No Responses 

No 80 

• Walking and skiing paths very close to the identified area. There are 

also ball diamonds which are well-used during ball season. How 

will this proposed parking lot impact those paths and and other 

recreational uses? When we are seeing the negative effects of 

climate change, to propose eliminating green space for a non-

permeable parking is close to unconscionable. Will neighboring 

houses experience more flooding as a result of less water being 

absorbed by the grass and shrubs currently in that area? Is the City 

prepared to pay for any resulting water damage to nearby houses? 

At the very least, will permeable pavement be used in order to 

mitigate this potential problem? 

• Parks are designated green spaces.  Let's keep them that way.  This 

is a heavily used park and the area suggested is currently neglected 

but I would still rather not see a parking lot there.   

• If the government wants to build a giant school then they can build 

a parking structure along with it to accommodate the increased 

number of parked vehicles.  

• Never should a public green space be converted to parking - plus 

the folks who look at a park will look at parking- how is that fair.  

They bought homes with a view of a park.  

• I am also concerned that more of Regina's greenspace would be 

chipped away and lost. This parking lot location would literally 

"pave paradise and put up a parking lot"! Kinsmen Park is a city 

decision. Please think of our children's safety and do not go ahead 

with this parking lot. 

• Once a park area is lost, we never get it back.  
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• Activity in Kinsmen Park is very important to Regina Ski Club, our 

Board believes green space is very important, is a limited and 

shrinking resource in the city, and should be protected. Our club 

therefore does not support the proposal to create a parking lot in 

Kinsmen Park. The proposed parking area will be immediately 

adjacent to the ski trails.  It could create impacts on skiing in the 

park through increased walking traffic from the parking area, 

removal of trees, and snow clearing from the parking lot.  It is 

crucial to the continued successful use of Kinsmen Park as a ski 

area that the shrubs and trees between the proposed parking area 

and the rest of the park be maintained.  It should be designed so 

walkers entering the park in winter will be directed onto walking 

areas and not onto the ski trails.  Club representatives would be 

happy to meet with designers to discuss this further. Our final point 

is that, while skiers welcome snow, snow blown or piled from a 

parking lot onto a ski area is not desirable.  Plans for the parking lot 

should include a snow management plan that does not involve 

moving snow from the parking lot onto the main area of the park. 

• I feel that park space is limited in the lake view area as it is and to 

convert green space to a parking lot is certainly a waste and misuse 

of this space. Maybe an off-leash park for dogs maybe a better use 

of this space. 

• If we keep stealing patches of the park for various development 

projects, none will be left to enjoy. This will increase the amount of 

traffic in the community, making it noisier. I am not in favour of the 

area of Kinsmen Park being used as a parking lot. I believe that 

there is ample room on the property of Argyle School to have 

parking and schoolyard equipment and areas for children. 

Greenspace is at a premium and Kinsmen Park is used year round.  

• This would eliminate another piece of green space in our city. This 

space facilitates informal activities like dog training, children 

enjoying unstructured play among the trees and on the grass, dog 

owners training their dogs, etc. In addition, this space provides 

habitat for a variety of birds, insects and other animals. The space is 

available as a recycling depot for trees and compostable yard waste, 

should the city consider re-instating these activities. The trees and 

grasses serve to sequester carbon and release oxygen into the air for 

all of us to breathe.  

• This park is one of only a handful of cross country ski trails in the 

city. All spring, the park is busy with community soccer programs 

(all of those families are able to find on street parking without an 

issue).  

• Property Values. Thankfully my home is not directly adjoining the 

park, but the homes that face/adjoin the park could see a drop in 

their property values. There is also higher risk of collisions, 

increased traffic, and change of pace in the neighbourhood that I see 

as detrimental.   

• For those pet owners that wish to train their animals, or play fetch, 

they respectfully use areas that do not interfere with the groomed 

ski trail (often using the corner designated as the proposed parking 

lot). Reducing the open space areas for pet owners to run their dogs 

and play fetch will impinge adversely on the ski trails and their 

maintenance.  

• I have never had any trouble finding parking; there is no need to 

build a new parking lot. 
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• Moved to this area for the greenspace and parks, don’t need this 

area to become congested and ugly. 

• I’m also concerned that Placing the parking lot across the street will 

most certainly increase traffic congestion at the intersection while 

vehicles wait to turn where pedestrians are crossing. 

• Adding the element of all of these cars coming and going in the 

parking lot drastically increases how busy the area is and how safe 

for wandering and playing children, etc. It would reduce the peace 

of the park. It would also dangerously increase the busyness of that 

end of the street which is already excessively busy, as there would 

be even more foot and car traffic on that end of Lakeview avenue.  

• The teachers can even use their bike to commute. Other than that if 

people really need dedicated parking spot then they can rent a place 

in the neighbourhood. They can even think about creating multi 

story parking lot in the current parking space to make better use of 

the spot they currently have. 

• And effort should be made to ensure public transit is a more ideal 

option so that it reduces our carbon footprint and keeps our 

neighbourhoods free of cars. Perhaps the teachers in the 

neighbourhood schools should be from the neighbourhood and there 

wouldn't be a need to create so many parking lots of schools. 

• This is potential green space, car culture is too much, start 

walking/biking 

• There is plenty of on street parking for people to access, this is such 

a ridiculous idea!  Definitely do not use our/any greenspace in the 

park for cars and parking  

• Security concerns for staff weekends and evenings, offsite parking 

lot would be a gathering place weekend and evenings.   

• This will damage the integrity of the neighbourhood.   

 

 

 

 

Undecided 3 
• Require more information on the school building, traffic 

control, crosswalks before a decision can be reached. 

Total  200  

 

*Comments were combined and truncated to provide a summary overview.   

 


